Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th March 2020 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors R Hauxwell, B Ayton, G Robinson, and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were 2 members of the public present both were interested in joining the Parish Council, one application form had been received the other applicant had been unable to print the form off so introduced herself.
25/20 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillors P Blagg and S Fielding.
26/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS.
27/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 11th February 2020.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th February, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

28/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy on Council /Co-option– The Chairman closed the meeting for this item so that the applications could be discussed.  The application form received has been circulated.  Councillors all agreed to co-opt Caitlin whose form had been received and the clerk was asked to resend the form to Eleanor so that she can submit it for the next meeting to be co-opted.  
b) Station Car Park – Councillor Pressley had received an email today, Luke Brown is working on it.  Councillor Pressley suggested Luke be invited to a Parish Council meeting to explain what we need to do, this was agreed. 
c) Cricket ground – Councillor Pressley reported that there is a new enforcement officer Chris Annesley and they are recruiting another one.  Following the advert in the newsletter three applications had been received from residents registering their interest in using the tennis facilities, details have been passed on to the District Council.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Nothing further has been heard and as far as councillors are aware the bins are being emptied, this will be monitored.
e) RDS – Nothing further has been heard, if anyone is disturbed by the noise they are asked to record it.
f) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village – Councillor Robinson reported that the jobs have not been done yet.
g) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock – There were no new suggestions.  Councillor Hauxwell suggested we appeal to residents more directly putting posters up or an open morning.  The Chairman offered to look at wording and Councillor Hauxwell will arrange for them to be put into a leaflet.
[bookmark: _Hlk34835978]h) Handyman Contract/Pay and conditions – In the light of the coronavirus David should be reminded to be careful and don’t pick up what he is unsure of and to be careful with contact with people.  The clerk was asked to write to him to remind him and also to clarify that the cheque enclosed is for March.
The minimum wage is going up in April to £8.72 and hour a 51p increase.
Councillors agreed to renew the contract for 6 months.  
i) Carnival – Councillor MacDonald has the accounts and paperwork and is in the process of changing the bank details.  Councillors agreed that a member of the Parish Council needs to be on the committee and that the agenda and minutes of carnival meetings should be circulated to councillors.
j) Signal Box - The clerk is waiting for the contact details, Councillor Pressley will forward them to her so that she can take this further.
k) VE Day 2020 – Councillor Hauxwell had spoken to Rev. Alex, there are things already going on in the village hall but we can have the church.  The clerk had checked with the WI and they have agreed in principle and asked for further details.  Councillors agreed that the WI could do tea in the church and it was agreed to hold the event at 2pm on Friday 8th May.  It was suggested we have a Victory Queen and attendants at 3pm, Councillor Hauxwell has asked Little Acorns and will approach the school.  The Chairman will order a big banner and bunting and will contact Dave regarding music.  Residents can bring their own food and the clerk was asked to contact Morrisons again to see if they will provide tea and coffee again.  Councillor Henderson will ask on Facebook if there are any photos that can be displayed.
The commemorative benches details of which had been circulated to councillors were discussed, it was suggested one could be put where the bench is looking towards the war memorial and also the seat in the village garden facing the church.  The clerk was asked to send details of colliery benches to Councillor Hauxwell.
29/20	New Business 
a) Planting of Shrubs 

Councillor MacDonald proposed the shrubs costing £50-£60 as discussed at the last meeting to be planted, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and unanimously agreed.

b) Spring Clean

Councillors agreed to aim for this to be done for 8th May.  The brownies and guides will help again and the clerk was asked to write to the school to see if they are interested and to request bags and gloves from the County Council.

c) Temporary Road Signs - NCC Highways policy for removing signs. (e.g. Flood/Road Closure)

The signs left behind in the village were discussed and the clerk was asked to wrote to Highways.  The broken-down van is also causing an obstruction and the clerk was asked to report it to the police.


d) Replacement of damaged wooden barrel planters.

Prices for planters will be obtained and these can be looked at using CIL money. 

30/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/00089/HSE Erection of Single Storey Rear Extension and Two Storey Side Extension, Demolition and Replace Existing Garage, 24 Moses View Shireoaks Worksop – councillors had no objections.

20/00110/FUL Demolition of Existing Woodend Farmhouse, Woodend Farm Coach Road Shireoaks

At the last meeting of the Parish Council Councillors unanimously agreed to support the article and to oppose the demolition of the farmhouse which the builder promised would stay at the original planning meeting with councillors.
 
The building is early and shown on the Sanderson map of 1835 and a Shireoaks survey map of 1773.  It is one of the few limestone farmhouses left standing in the village which helps depict the
18 and 19 century character of the village. It was built by Hewett, Lord of the manor as one of a number of farm houses on his estate and is therefore of historic interest.

In the heritage impact statement 2016 (Philipa Cockburn) stated it is important to retain the farmhouse as it enhances the heritage landscape and character. it is of historical,
architectural interest and aesthetic appeal by its association in the landscape.

As part of the development of the wider site, many of the hedges and self-set trees around the farmhouse have been removed, so the appearance of the site is different to that previously. In addition, the approved road layout means that when the road is completed, the farmhouse would be far more prominent than it was previously. This is already the case when viewed from the A57 to the north east

b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
31/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley explained the flooding report is now available.
		32/20 Finance
Balanced to statements as at 28.02.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£4,244.63

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£10,855.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	400.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£469.65

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£64.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	311.1

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£770.00

	
	
	Notts ALC
	
	
	£260.39

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,875.14

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,875.14

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£1,969.49

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£8,580.38

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£6,316.06



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


c) Audit – John Haddon has offered to do the audit for £65



33/20 	Emergency Matters
Flooding 
The report is now on the website and a link will be sent to the clerk to forward to councillors.
Councillor Pressley reported that the District Council will be arranging for turning the container round.
34/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chairman and clerk will attend the training course on 1st April and the Chairman would also like to attend the planning training course.

35/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson reported flooding on the way to Rhodesia which is constantly there and needs looking at, the clerk was asked to report it to Highways.
A stolen van was also reported and the registration number passed to the clerk to be reported to the police.
The clerk was asked to circulate the council diary with the next agenda and in January.
Councillor Hauxwell reported that someone had asked about double yellow lines on streets and corners, this will be put on the next agenda.
The old telephone box was discussed and it was felt this could be on the CIL list.
Complaints have been received about kids biking on the pit top on Sundays, the clerk was asked to tell the police.
36/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 14th April 2020
The meeting closed at 9.20pm.
